
Project ID: 3576-01-05/75 
Ft. Atkinson – Palmyra 
First Street to STH 59 

STH 106 
Jefferson County 

 
PROJECT INFORMATION 

WisDOT is proposing to improve approximately 0.329 miles of STH 106 from First Street to STH 
59, which was last resurfaced in 2006. See the attached project location map. The existing 
pavement exhibits signs of fatigue in the form of patching, alligator cracking, edge cracking, 
longitudinal and transverse cracking.  
 
Proposed improvements include: 

1) Extending the service life of the asphaltic pavement 
a) Mill approximately 2” of the existing asphaltic surface 
b) Overlay with 2” of HMA pavement 

2) Updating curb ramps to meet ADA requirements 
3) New pavement markings 

 

PROPOSED TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
Construction is currently scheduled to begin in the Spring of 2026, with potential advancement 
to the Spring of 2025, and is expected to be completed within 3-4 weeks. 
 
Traffic control will likely be done through the use of a flagging operation but need for a detour is 
still being evaluated by the design team. Access to all properties within the project limits will be 
maintained during construction.  If you have special access needs during construction please let 
us know so these can be considered as much as possible, and if needed included in the bidding 
documents. 
 

REAL ESTATE 
Some minor real estate acquisitions are anticipated for this project. 
 

ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE 
Environmental Review Complete: September 2020 
Preliminary Design Complete: June 2021 
Final Design Complete:  May 2024  
Bid Date:    August 2024 
Construction:    Spring 2026 (with potential   

        advancement to Spring 2025)  



PUBLIC INPUT/COMMENTS 
We encourage you to talk to the project representatives and ask them questions. Your comments 
assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public as well as the 
needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout the design 
process. 
 
 

CONTACTS 
Matthew Lamb, P.E.    Dan Tracy, P.E. 
WisDOT SW Region Project Manager  Jewell Associates Engineers, Inc. 
(608) 246-5638    (608) 588-7484 
Matthew.Lamb@dot.wi.gov   Dan.Tracy@Jewellassoc.com 

 
WisDOT Southwest Region – Madison 
2101 Wright Street 
Madison, WI 53704 
 
PROJECT WEBSITE: 
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/sw/wis106-palmyra/default.aspx 
 
 




